St.Ann’s Parish Core Group

8th April 2008
Present:
Father Harney, Marianne Down, Felicity Fletcher, Brendan Lally, Andrea Whitehead, Ann Whitfield,
Apologies: Doug Carr, Cath Hoyle,
Meeting opened with prayer and a reading.

Future Meeting Dates

It was suggested the meetings dates should be decided more than one meeting in advance to give all members a better chance of attending.

Dates were set for the next two meetings .

Assembly II was well attended by members of the Core Group and of the Parish. Father suggested that it would be good to provide feedback to the rest of the Parish at next Sunday’s Masses. It was agreed that Marianne would ask Maureen Aitkin (am Mass) and Andrea would ask Anne Hall (pm Mass) and Brendan would ask someone from Penistone.

150th Anniversary Preparations

Social group have held their first meeting, and are intending to circulate a pro forma at Mass to ask for the preferences of parishioners for the different types of activities. Follow up meeting planned for 14th May.

Other groups are yet to meet.

Liaison between the five groups will be very important. The minutes of the meetings should be available on the website.

Bishop John will be able to attend the Mass and celebrations on 15th August.

Andrea suggested that the groups should start thinking about potential costs and determine budgets.

A special Hymn was suggested and Felicity (music) and Andrea (lyrics) agreed to work on this.

Father suggested a commemorative mug, Andrea will research this.

It will be important to involve the sick and housebound in the celebrations. A Mass and anointing of the sick will be scheduled for 11th February 2009 which is the world day of prayer for the sick.

Other suggestions so far include a May Procession and a Papal Blessing for the Youth. John Donnelly/Brendan Walsh were to be contacted about this .
The Easter Vigil Mass next year will be at St Mary’s, Father would like to raise the profile of this event. Perhaps the Liturgy group could take this up.

Deanery Youth Worker Appointment

To be advertised 9/4 and interviews held on 26/4. Some of the Youth of our parish are to be involved in the interview, taking part in activities with candidates for the post.

WYD2008

The young people’s pilgrimage to Australia is fast approaching and Father suggested having a ‘send off’ Mass. – need to decide on a suitable date to fit around availability and the Lourdes Pilgrimage.

It was suggested that there ought to be publicity for WYD participants and that this could possibly be combined with a mention of the forthcoming Parish Anniversary celebrations. Marianne will look into Hallam News, Look Local, Barnsley Chronicle etc.

AOB

Ann asked if it would be possible to get a cupboard to store the Fair Trade stock in the Hall once the band equipment had been removed.  Everyone agreed that this would be ok.

Date of next Core Group meetings: Tues 3rd June  &  Tues 9th Sept both at 7pm.
Date of next Parish Forum: Thursday  19th June at 7.30pm (St Ann’s)
